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Staff Senate Meeting Minutes
Schahrer Room
Wednesday, February 9, 2011
Senators Present:  Suzann Bennett, Sandy Bingham-Porter, Amanda Bos, Greg Boyd, Angie Campbell, Brad Green, Zoraida Irizarry, Rick James, Tina Jenkins, Cay Kolling, Phil Lang, Matt Pederson, Linda Strange, Anita Thomas, Antoine Thomas    
Senators Absent:  Maria Barrientos  
Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order by President Green at 1:16 p.m.  
Approval of Staff Senate Minutes: 
The minutes from the meeting of January 12, 2011, were approved as written.

Old Business:
Constitution and Bylaws - Discussion continued about changing the make-up of the Staff Senate.  Senators Bos and Green shared some views of President Perry and Vice President Weber on the matter that were voiced during the Executive Committee meeting on February 4, 2011.  Some senators expressed concern about eliminating certain employment groups.  Main points of discussion centered on how to divide Senate representation.  The Committee presented a revised version of their proposal and Senator Kolling presented an alternative membership proposal for consideration.  
Senator Bos made a motion to allow the two (2) Senators whose representation was in question to remain on the Senate until their elected terms end in 2013.  Senator Antoine Thomas seconded the motion.  Motion passed on a voice vote.  President Green said he will contact someone from the Contract Appointment group to inform them of their status on the Senate and seek representation from that group. 
President Green said if other Senators wanted to submit a proposal to do so before Wednesday, February 16, 2011.
New Business:
Budget – Eastern has received a total of $8M dollars as of EOM January out of a total budget of $47M, but hasn’t received any MAP funding yet.
Other - The Christmas/New Year’s holiday has not yet been decided by the President’s Council.
- Classes were cancelled due to inclement weather on February 2 & 3, 2011, and some television stations reported that campus was closed.  There was miscommunication on whether employees were to report to work.  Governor Quinn’s office sent out a press release for state employees to stay home on Wednesday, February 2, 2011.  Officially, EIU was not closed.  Some employees were questioning what type of leave they should report on time sheets and the statement from the Governor’s office added to the uncertainty.  President Green asked for a motion to further discuss the matter with the President.  Senator Jenkins made the motion and Senator Antoine Thomas seconded.
-  President Green reported that the non-negotiated and A/P groups would be getting raises retro-active to July 1, 2010, but that administration was waiting to implement them until faculty finished voting on their contract.
Strategic Planning Committee - Senators Kolling and Jenkins reported that they had their first meeting on Tuesday, February 8, 2011.  Senator Kolling suggested checking the web site for updates because information will be there.   Senator Jenkins reported her success in having hazardous diesel barrels removed from Taylor Hall that had been inappropriately stored there for five (5) years.  They informed the Senate that accordance with the Master Plan, the fenced storage area between Life Sciences and Klehm Hall would be cleared by spring and topsoil added to make the area a green space. 
Committee Reports:  
Union Advisory Committee – Phil and Angie reported that nominations are open for voting on Outstanding Senior.
Shared Governance – Senator Kolling looked at the subject on other campuses and said there was not a lot of information out there. 
Adjournment:  Meeting adjourned at 2:27 p.m. 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Suzann Bennett, Staff Senate Secretary
Next meeting:  March 9, 2011 at 1:15 p.m. in the Schahrer Room  
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